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ORDO PRADICATORUM
CURIA GENERALITIA

Rome, 9 November 2021

Prot. 73/21/608 ICLDF
+50/21/608 Bien Hoa 2019

To Priors Provincial
and Presidents of Councils of the Lay Fraternities of St. Dominic

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

1 send you this message with prayerful wishes of good health in your communities. We rejoice in the gift
of divine metcy and providence that give s courage and hope in these trying times.

In its last plenary council meeting, the General Council deliberated on the proposal presented by the
members of the committee who worked on the following commission of the General Chapter in Bien
Hoa:

[COMMISSION] The question of the use of the post-nominal initials “O.P.” for the Dominican
laity is still regulated very differently in various provinces (e.g. “OPL”, “OPs”, “O.P.”, with or
without “Mr./Mis.”) and causes confusion on different levels. We commission the General
Promoter of the Laity, the General Promoter of the Priestly Fraternities, and the President of the
International Council of Dominican Lay Fraternities to work out a solution to the question and to
present it to the Master of the Order and his Council for a decision. (ACG Bién Hoa 2019, n. 267)

Having considered the merits of the proposal, and with the concurrence of the members of the General
Council, T wish to convey to you the following resolution:

When using post-nominal initials to identify themselves as members of the Order in an
abbreviated form, the Laity of the Fraternities of St. Dominic shall use “OP” and not
others. As needed, the Prior Provincial and his Council are to ensure that the initials are
used in such a way that any confusion among the faithful regarding the canonical status
of the members is avoided.

We note that this does not imply that a lay Dominican should or s enconraged to use “OP”, only that, if the
member chooses to use post-nominals, they should be “OP”, Furthermore, there is nothing that prevents
the Prior Provincial from determining that, in the circumstances of his province, lay Dotinicans ate 10/ to
use post-nominals at all in order to avoid confusion.

I hope that this provision will lead to a more harmonious path towards promoting greater communion
among the members of the vatious branches of the Dominican Family. May the spirit and purpose of our
founder St. Dominic guide us in embracing our charism as a family joined in unity of life and
complementarity of service to the Church and the World (ACG Quezon City 1977, n. 64).

Fraternally in St Dominic,
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Brother Jean-Ariel Bauza-Salinas, OP
Secretary General




